Mr M Shewring

Directorate of Regeneration

Planning Service – Forward Planning

Chesterfield Borough Council

Town Hall 

Chesterfield

Derbyshire S40 1LP

19th September 2005

Dear Mr Shewring

Chesterfield Replacement Borough Local Plan – Pre Inquiry Changes 

Thank you for giving the Home Builders Federation an opportunity to comment on the above mentioned document. 

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course.

Yours sincerely

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner

(Eastern & East Midlands Regions)

Enc.

PIC/HS/06 (Policy HS 2)                                                                         Object

The proposed amendment to criterion (a) now states that planning permission will only be granted for developments of ten or more dwellings on windfall sites not allocated in the Plan, where the proposed development is on brownfield land within the Urban Area.  

The proposed change would seemingly prevent any brownfield windfall site outside of the Urban Area (including any adjoing it). Such a blanket restriction would not seem to adhere well to PPG3. 

Furthermore, given that it would prevent the re-use of such sites for housing, it might also lead to blight as derelict sites would not be allowed to be re-developed for more profitable uses.

PIC/HS/10 (Paragraph 3.27)                                                                   Object

The Council now states that regard should be had to further detailed guidance on affordable housing to be contained in supplementary planning documents to be published by the Council.

However, what this guidance might be about, and in what documents it will be published, is unclear. It is vital that any information of fundamental importance to the economics of development is clearly set out in the Local Plan, and not delegated to Supplementary Planning Documents, which lack such status and public scrutiny.
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